
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

AUGUST 5, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Boorse with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman 

Michael Shiring - Vice-Chairman 

J. Daniel Hill  - Supervisor 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the July 8, 2019 minutes as written, with a follow-up 

comment on the sewer pipe repairs.  The motion for the emergency repair work read that Vice-

Chairman Shiring would confirm with the Township Solicitor on whether the lining is part of the 

emergency repair work or whether it needed to go through the bidding process.  Vice-Chairman 

Shiring said the he did confirm with the Township Solicitor that the lining is part of the 

emergency repair work.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the July 8th 

meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $20,766.58.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $22,270.66. 

Supervisor Hill seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

WEST CHESTER PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Victoria Dow, Executive Director, and Fredda Maddox, Board Member and Township resident, 

were present to thank the Board for its past contribution of $1,500.00 and to ask the Board to 

consider a contribution of $1.00/resident which would be $4,208.00 per the 2010 census.  The 

Library is located in the Borough and it serves the residents of the Borough and six townships, 

all of which allocate funding to the Library.  The Library is not just books, but offers a wide 

variety of programs across all age groups.  Children’s programs have been offered for years and 

have been very popular.  Many of the popular programs are the teen/tween program with coding; 

the escape room; cocktail hours; and autograph signing with authors.  The demand for e-books is 

increasing every year.  Ms. Maddox encouraged the use of the Library by the residents. 

 

ZONING HEARING BOARD APPLICATIONS FOR AUGUST 21, 2019 HEARING 

MORK/756 BRINTON’S BRIDGE ROAD/SHED 

The Zoning Hearing Board will be considering an application from Jarl Mork, 756 Brinton’s 

Bridge Road, for a variance from Section 122-24(G), which prohibits an accessory structure in 

the front yard.  The front yard setback for his property in the R-1 Zoning District, is 100 feet, per 

Section 122-14(D) of the Code.  Mr. Mork wants to install a pre-manufactured shed with a 74 

foot front yard setback on the northeast corner of his property. 

 

Mr. Mork explained that he has a beekeeping business.  Additional under-cover storage space is 

needed to store beekeeping boxes and other equipment for his business.  The northeast corner of 

the property is the only suitable location for the shed due to the steep slope along the north side 

of the property and a pond located on the south side of the property.  Mr. Mork said that the shed 



would not be visible from adjoining properties as it would be surrounded by heavy woods and 

wetlands. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to take a non-position on the application and to defer to the expertise of 

the Zoning Hearing Board.  Vice-Chairman Shiring seconded the motion which was 

unanimously approved. 

 

OTTO’S BMW/1275 WILMINGTON PIKE/SIGNAGE 

The Zoning Hearing Board will be considering an application from Otto’s Imported Cars, Ltd. 

for the following relief:  1) A dimensional variance from Section 122-90.B(2)(a) of the Zoning 

Chapter of the Township Code to permit more than one wall-mounted business sign on a single 

building side with street frontage in order to add a wall-mounted business sign reading “Otto’s 

Mini” on the front side of the building facing Wilmington Pike, which side already contains a 

wall-mounted business sign reading “Otto’s BMW”; 2) A variance from the number of permitted 

wall signs in Section 122-90.B(2)(a) in order to permit a sign reading “MINI” on the right side of 

the building; and (3) an appeal from the Zoning Officer’s determination that the proposed 

“MINI” sign on the right side of the building does not front on Penn Oaks Drive.   

 

Michael Vadasz, owner, said that the BMW “Mini” was coming back to the West Chester 

location.  When sale of the “Mini” had been moved to Exton, the sign on the front of the building 

stating “Otto’s Mini” had been removed. Since it has been gone for more than a year, the ability 

to replace the sign is not grandfathered, so a variance is needed to permit it be replaced as there 

is already an “Otto’s BMW” sign on the front of the building. 

 

Mr. Vadasz said that regarding existing signage: 

1. The service sign is being redesigned to add “Mini” but there will be no change in square 

footage so it is not part of the variance application. 

2. The Otto’s BMW sign on the front of the building will have the “Mini” flag added to the 

pylon. 

3. Imported Cars Limited will be removed from the front building sign and it will just say 

“Otto’s BMW”. 

 

Mr. Vadasz stated that Corporate wants the new “MINI” sign installed.  Personally, he is not 

thrilled with adding another big sign to the building. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring confirmed with Mr. Vadasz that no variance was needed for the “Mini” 

flag being added to the pylon.  Mr. Vadasz said that Rich Jensen, Zoning Officer, had reviewed 

all the signage proposed and existing for the variance application. 

 

Matthew McKeon, legal counsel, added that the additional signage request will still result in the 

square footage of the signs being less than the maximum allowed. 

 

Chairman Boorse said that when Otto’s was renovated that Mr. Vadasz was to present all the 

signage for the buildings during that land development process.  Signage has always been an 

issue for the Township.  Chairman Boorse agreed with the Zoning Officer’s determination that 



the proposed “MINI” sign on the right side of the building does not face Penn Oaks Drive and 

can be clearly seen from Rt. 202. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved:  

1) to take no position on the dimensional variance request for the “Otto’s Mini” wall-

mounted sign since it was removed and is just being replaced; 

2) to oppose the variance request to permit a sign reading “MINI” on the right side of the 

building as it was not contemplated when the dealership was renovated and approved; 

3) to support the Zoning Officer’s determination that the proposed “MINI” sign faces Rt. 

202. 

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

POLICE PERSONNEL 

On the recommendation of Chief Nelling, the Supervisors interviewed William Reppert, prior to 

tonight’s meeting, for the position of part-time Police Officer.  Mr. Reppert graduated from the 

Reading Police Academy.  Chairman Boorse moved to hire William Reppert at the training rate 

of $20.00/hr.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

Chief Nelling said that part-time officer Matt Muscari has submitted his letter of resignation 

effective August 18th. 

 

AUTHORIZE ADVERTISING FOR SNOW REMOVAL BIDS FOR 2019/2020 SEASON 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to authorize advertising for bids to be received at the September 

9th meeting for snow removal services for the 2019/2020 season.  Chairman Boorse seconded the 

motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Joseph Kisleiko, Pheasant Run, said that the neighbors had filed a complaint with the Township 

about a scrap metal business being run out of a house on Pheasant Run.  The property owner was 

sent a violation notice by the Township and apparently the business has been discontinued.  

However, there are still two commercial trucks parked there that are in violation of the 

Restrictive Covenants of the development (which is an HOA issue).   

 

Chief Nelling said that the trucks are parked legally and inspected. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring explained the procedure for handling a zoning violation as requested by 

Irene Kisleiko. 

 

The Kisleikos were told to contact the Township Zoning Officer if the scrap metal business was 

still operating. 

 

Pratap Kesarkar, 1370 Old Wilmington Pike, provided action dates for the minutes on his civil 

action appeal against the Township. 

• July 9, 2019 an e-mail was sent to the Board of Supervisors requesting additional 

information from the Township 

• July 29, 2019 the Township’s Insurance Carrier responded with additional information 



• August 5, 2019 a motion to compel completion of the record was filed in the Court of 

Common Pleas 

 

Mr. Kesarkar asked how much the civil action suit was costing the taxpayers?  Sect./Treas. 

Nelling responded that the insurance covers up to $100,000.00 for the suit but the Township is 

responsible for 25% of the expenses.  Over $100,000.00 the Township pays the full amount. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 PM. (MTS;SCB) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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